
help is wrapped with care from the people who 
welcome them at the home through the foster 
families for the younger children, to those who 
provide support to the older youth.

While discipline is still part of the WCH, 
there is a different approach in the home dur-
ing a child’s short-term stay as a longer term 
situation is identified for them. It is also a place 
where a disenfranchised youth can find some-

one to talk to, help to get 
off the streets, and know 
that there is someone in 
their corner. 

It is a place where an 
older teen can seek help 
and find a stable living 
situation as they age out 
of the foster care system 
in order to find their path 
to financial and emotional 
independence.

Part of the longevity of the WCH has been 
evaluating the need, the resources, and what 
organizations are providing services the chil-
dren need. 

Reaching out to displaced youth through 
street outreach and the BRIDGES program 
were added in the 1990s, as funds became 
available through the Runaway and Homeless 
Youth Act enacted by the federal government. 
These grants assisted organizations in address-
ing the needs of older youth as the need was 
identified throughout the country. 

“We sometimes saw our six- to 12-year-olds 
come back time and again,” Thummel noted. 

From Our Home To Yours 
Celebrating 125 Years of Caring

If you know a victim 
of abuse or crime who 
needs help, please 
contact the Home at 
684-6581.  We can 
provide referrals to 
the Attorney General’s 
Victims of Crime Fund.
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Reaching a Milestone
125 years. Five generations. The turning 

of two millennia. It is the milestone that the 
Wichita Children’s Home, established in 1888, 
celebrates this year. This makes the WCH only 
27 years younger than the state of Kansas.

“It is a momentous feeling to know that 
this home has been here for the children,” said 
Chief Executive Officer Sarah Robinson. “It is 
also a little bittersweet because the need for us 
continues.”

The big, white-
washed two story 
home that started as an 
orphanage has become 
a different kind of safe 
harbor that extends well 
beyond the walls of the 
building. 

Though the orphan-
age was in a house, the 
approach to care was 
more institutional, providing for basic needs 
with a dose of strict discipline. “Those who 
have come back to visit tell us about the strict 
‘house moms’,” said Beth Thummel, volunteer 
coordinator.

“The Children’s Home was very much 
a close knit family from about the 1960s 
through the 80s,” said Thummel. “Some of the 
children would stay for years.”

At the time, it was meant to be a tempo-
rary situation, but for children who had diffi-
culty in the foster homes, they would return or 
wind up staying at WCH. That feeling of fam-
ily hasn’t changed. You feel it when you walk 
in the door and each child or youth that seeks Continued on page 5



President 
Shelly Hammond
President Elect 
Debbie Kennedy
VP Assessment  

Scott Redler
VP Program 
Barbara Ray

Co-VP Development 
Chuck Boully 
Cindy Schwan

Co-VP Board  
Management 

Catherine LaChapelle 
Rhonda Turner

Secretary
Buddy Shannon

Treasurer 
Bill Valentas
Personnel 
Jane Blasi 

Past President 
Jon Tilton
Contracts 

Pamela Clancy Ammar
Community Relations 
Melody McCray-Miller

Shannon Austin
Wayne Bell

Susayn Brandes
Brock Campbell 

Lisa Clancy
Kurt Cornejo 
Beth Fields 

Michael Herbert 
Pete Krsnich

Cindy Lawrence
Will Momsen
Kathy Neely
Dot Osburn
Helen Piper

Hassan Ramzah
Kathy Rosell

Nancy Shonka 
Jan Roth West 
Cari Spainhour

 

WCH Staff
Sarah Robinson

Chief Executive Officer

Charlie Applegate
Chief Financial Officer

Janet Pack
Director of Development

FY2013 
Board of Trustees

Sarah and her two children have the  
stability they need for Sarah to realize her 
goal of becoming a nurse. 

BRIDGES helps young mother find stability and  
pursue education to provide for her children

Sarah was 14 when her youngest 
siblings’ father left their family. With no 
income, her mom couldn’t pay the rent 
and the family was evicted. Her mom did 
not have a job, so they stayed with family 
members, often all of them in one room.

“We would move from one house to 
the other, “ Sarah said. “I just couldn’t 
live like that and decided to find a way to 
figure something out on my own.”

She was 16 when she left her family 
to find that “something else.” Plus, she 
had a two-year-old daughter to take care 
of. She found herself staying with friends 
and family, usually having only a couch 
to sleep on. There was no stability for her 
daughter who would have to stay with 
different family members while Sarah 
went to school or work.

Then someone told her about the 
Wichita Children’s Home BRIDGES 
program. She applied and was accepted 
to move into one of the apartments in 
September 2011, about the time she 
found out she was pregnant with her 
second child.

“It has been a real help to have a 
stable home for my daughter, and now 
my son,” said Sarah. “We could get into 
a routine so she has more structure and I 
could spend time with her.”

Sarah had just graduated high school 
and was starting college classes with the 
goal of getting her Nursing degree, plus 
she was working 30 to 40 hours a week. 
Just before she came to BRIDGES, the 
stress of working full time and going to 
school full time along with not knowing 
how long she would be staying where she 
was forced her to drop her classes.

“I thought maybe I could save up 
and be able to get an apartment on my 
own, but you can’t afford a place when 
you’re working a minimum wage job,” 
explained Sarah.

BRIDGES has given her that  
consistency she needed to be able to go 
to work and school, while raising her 
now five-year-old daughter and nine-
month-old son. In addition, she par-
ticipates in a “mom’s group” each week 
and has a therapist through the Wichita 

Guidance Center and a BRIDGES case man-
ager who help her when she feels things are 
getting out of control. 

“I want to finish school and get my RN 
and then work towards my BSN,” said Sarah. 
“I want to be able to provide for my kids.”

At 19, Sarah’s focus is on making a good 
home for her children. She’s learning about 
making decisions that will help her do that 
with the help of the WCH staff who are there 
for her when she needs them. “They’re like 
a family in that they’re honest with me and 
don’t just tell me what I want to hear,” she 
said.  “I know they’re looking out for my best 
interest.”

Now in her third semester of commu-
nity college, Sarah said she’s excited as each 
semester ends because she can see the progress 
towards her goal. In May she’ll apply for the 
Nursing program at Butler Community  
College and she hopes she’s accepted for this 
fall. That would mean she would be finishing 
her RN in the same semester that it will be 
time to exit the BRIDGES program. 

“Even if I have to re-apply for the spring 
2014 semester, I know I have people who will 
be helping me connect with the resources to 
make it through until I can get a good job 
and have my own place,” said Sarah. 

Sarah exemplifies the reason for the 
BRIDGES program’s existence—to help older 
youth, who are in a precarious situation, find 
the footing they need to make a good life for 
themselves and often, their children. 



Happenings 

at the Home

Volunteers are important to us in 
so many ways. From helping with 
mailings, to sorting donations that 
come in for the children, to men-
toring our youth. Every  
volunteer helps us make a  
difference in a child’s life. April is 
National Volunteer Appreciation 
Month and we are thankful for all 
of the volunteers who give their 
time to help us help the children. 

Employees from Triumph Aerospace 
raised funds and “adopted” several of 
our BRIDGES youth at Christmas. They  
purchased items from the youths’ wish 
lists and went shopping for them. This is 
the second year they have sponsored 
our youth.

A group of volunteers from the Weaver company brought 
us a welcome surprise when they pulled up with a moving 
truck full of food, new clothing, toys and hygiene items the 
company’s employees had collected for the children.

The second week of December, volunteers helped sort the 
toys and gift items that were donated so each child had a 
gift under the Christmas Tree.

For the fifth year, Mel Hambelton Ford 
General Manager Phil Nightingale spent 
Dec. 1 on the roof of the dealership until 
five Ford pickup trucks were filled with 
gifts for the children and youth at the 
Wichita Children’s Home.
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3rd Annual Classic Cars for Kids April 11 
features restored 1970 HemiCuda

Classic Cars for Kids brings dozens of beautifully restored cars and trucks 
to Century II Exhibition Hall to benefit the Wichita Children’s Home. This 
evening includes heavy hors d’oeuvres, incredible cars, a silent and live 
auction and knowing you are helping WCH be here for the children.

The HemiCuda. It is perhaps the 
ultimate in classic cars for the Mopar 
car enthusiast. At the 3rd Annual 
Classic Cars for Kids, this fully 
restored, numbers matching 1970 
HemiCuda will be the featured car.

It will be joined by meticulously  
restored muscle cars, sports cars, 
stock models and hot rods in the 
Century II Exhibition Hall on April 
11. Classic Cars for Kids is one of 
the major fundraisers for WCH.

Tim Bonnell, Sr., who owns the 
‘Cuda is pleased his car will be there 
to help. When he first bought the 
car, it had a different engine. By a 
quirk of fate, the help of eBay, and 
some negotiation, he was able to 
track down the original engine.

“I’ve kept track of the entire  
process restoring this car,” said 
Bonnell. “I bring the notebook  
with all the records with the car 
when it shows.”

You don’t have to be a fan of 
classic cars to enjoy the event, but 
you should like to party with  

hundreds of others who support the 
work of WCH.

Silent and live auction items 
are being collected from dozens of 
Wichita businesses and individuals. 
Travel and entertainment packages 
are being put together for bidding.

“There should be something for 
everyone at the auctions,” said Janet 
Pack. “We are inspired by the many 
people who are donating for this 
event again and those who heard 
about it and want to be involved this 
year.”

You can request tickets, which are 
$100 per person, with $57 of each 
ticket tax deductible, through the 
WCH web site address below. 

Reserve your tickets  
online at:

www.wch.org
Click on “Events”

Photo by Ric Wolford

Photo by Chris Albertson

Wichita 
Children’s Home



For its 30th year, the Annual 
“Fore the Kids” Golf Tournament 
date has moved to Monday, June 3 
at the Crestview Country Club. 

We extend our thanks to Fugate  
Enterprises for renewing as the  
presenting sponsor this year. 

The “Fore the Kids” Golf 
Tournament tees off bright and early 

“Fore the Kids” Golf Tournament celebrates 30th year when 
golfers tee off June 3 at Crestview Country Club

At last year’s tournament, Jeff Stutey, Brett Jackson, Mike Carney, Jeff 
Adams comprised one of the teams for Fugate Enterprises, the long-time 
presenting sponsor of the “Fore the Kids” Golf Tournament.

Monday morning for the breakfast 
round at 7:30 a.m. with the lunch 
round beginning at 1:15 p.m. Every 
player has a hole in one opportunity 
to win a special prize. Registration is 
$300 per player.
Pre-Tournament Party May 30

Golf registrants and the public 
are invited to join us Thursday,  

Please Note the Move 
to JUNE this year:

Monday, June 3
Register online at  

www.wch.org/events

May 30 at Crestview Country Club 
for a special 30th anniversary party 
with live music by Déjà Vu. 

Complimentary beer and wine 
with cookout-style hamburgers and 
hot dogs will be served with a live 
auction following. 

“We are looking forward to 
celebrating the 30th year of what is 
our biggest fundraiser for WCH,” 
said Director of Development, Janet 
Pack. 

Tickets are $30 and each golf  
registrant will receive a complimen-
tary ticket in their packet.

In addition, there will be a  
putting contest for $10 per round 
with prizes awarded for first, second 
and third place. Everyone at the 
party is invited to participate, 
whether or not you’re a golfer.

125 Year Milestone from page 1
“We knew there was no stability for 
them, which lead us to look at what 
we could provide to help.”

By this time, WCH was the only 
crisis residential center in Wichita. 
Focusing on what they do best—po-
lice protective custody residential and 
short-term foster care for children 
and youth from newborns through 
age 21–the WCH applied this exper-
tise to expanding the term “residen-
tial” for the oldest youth who needed 
a stable situation as they exited the 
care of the State.

This was how the BRIDGES 
program came to be in the early 
1990s—there was no resource for 

children aging out of the foster sys-
tem. BRIDGES is a partnership with 
resources in Wichita for counseling, 
life and parenting skills, educational, 
and occupational training. Robinson 
noted there are 82 of these programs 
across the country now.

“We address their trauma first, 
then partner with others who help 
with parenting and life skills,” said 
Robinson. “We work to break the 
cycle of abuse by giving them a better 
way to manage stress, coping with 
what life throws at you and  
seeing that they can move forward.”

As more services became  
available for the youngest children, 

the WCH chose to close the  
nursery in 2000 and the six- to 
12-year-old “household” in 2004. No 
longer do children stay for years, but 
even those who spent a short time 
with the WCH come back to visit 
because of the open arms they found 
when they needed them most.

Most children in the foster care 
system in Sedgwick County come 
through the Wichita Children’s 
Home. In the last decade, that’s well 
over 11,000. Consider how many 
lives have been touched in 12  
decades. Consider how many lives 
are affected because the WCH is here 
at anytime of the day or night. 



Following are the Wichita Children’s Home 
Memorials from  

Sept. 1, 2012 to Feb. 28, 2013

26 Acts of Kindness -  
Newtown, Connecticut

Ms. Teresa R. Moore
Mrs. Sally L. Bell

Ms. Mary L. Aikins
Mr. Thornton E.  Anderson
Mrs. Mildred Armstrong
Mrs. William N. Beach
Mr. and Mrs. Roger N. Bell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. 
   Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. F.F. Berry
Ruth and Knobby Beyer
Mr. Craig L. Burns
Ms. Kathryn Busch
Mrs. Georgia Chandler
Mr. and Mrs. Roger H. 
   Crispin
Dr. and Mrs. Jay C. Decker
DeVore Foundation
El Pomar Foundation
Ms. Laurie Finucane
Mr. and Mrs. H. W. Foster
Mr. and Mrs. Richard T. 
   Foster
Mr. Justus H. Fugate, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James P. 
   Gillespie
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Griggs
Ms. Caroline C. Hatcher
Mr. and Mrs. Philip E. 
   Hesse
Mr. and Mrs. Kieth D. 
   Hiesterman
Mr. and Mrs. William P. 
   Higgins
Mrs. Beverly H. Hoover
Mr. and Mrs. J.K. Jonas
Mr. and Mrs. George R. 
   Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Corky J.  Knock
Mr. and Mrs. Charles G. 
   Koch
Ms. Liz Koch and Mr. 
   Jason Kokoyiannis
Ms. Bea Kumberg
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. 
   Langenwalter
Mr. and Mrs. James O. 
   Maloney
Ms. R.L. McClure
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Moddrell, 
   Jr.
Ms. Eileen M. Olander
Mrs. Dot Osburn
Mr. and Mrs. Bert Persons
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. 
   Pettersen
Mr. and Mrs. Will G. Price, 
   III

Mrs. Patricia Rank
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Regehr
Dr. and Mrs. Donald A. 
   Relihan
A. Scott Ritchie Trust
Ms. Lisa Roy
Dr. and Mrs. Alan D. 
   Schimmels
Security 1st Title
Mrs. Dorothea Seymour
Mr. and Mrs. Paul L. 
   Skolaut
Mr. Richard D. Smith and 
   Mrs. Sondra Langel
Mr. and Mrs. Murray B. 
   Stenzel
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. 
   Triplett
Ms. Linda Lea Voss
Ms. Susan Walker
Mr. and Mrs. Larry S. 
   Warfield
Mr. and Mrs. Brian S. 
   Warren
Mr. and Mrs. Roger D. 
   Weast
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Wiley
Ms. Marjorie M. Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Steve 
   Williams
Ms. Nancy K. Wood
Ms. Sherri L. Wood

Mr. Bob Billinger
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas R. 
   Roth

Mr. Earl S. Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Bazzelle
Ms. Gloria N. Bonwell
Ms. Lila Mae Christian
Gudula Gros Children
Mr. and Mrs. Brad McCalla
Mr. and Mrs. John Potochnik
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Ricke
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. 
   Sawyer
Ms. Patty Shinabarger
Ms. Margaret Turner-
   Burch
Mr. and Mrs. David D. Warry

Mr. Maurice Edwards
Ms. Nicole D. Jones, R.N.

Ms. Dorothy Ellis
Ms. Susan Ellis

Ms. Oneita Feaster
Ms. Martha Feaster

Mr. Matt Gamm
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis D. 
   LaGree

Garver Memorial Fund
Mrs. Patricia Rank

Ms. Lillian Gill
Mr. and Mrs. Roger W. 
   Fife

Ms. Cara Grimes
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Grimes

Mrs. Janice A. Hanna
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   Ramseyer

Ms. Janet Sue Helsel
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Bolain
Mr. and Mrs. Kyle D. Buck
Ms. Marcie Commins
Mr. and Mrs. Marty Cornejo
Ms. Barbara Craig Queen
Ms. Deanna Dresel
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Fink
Mr. and Mrs. W. Thomas 
   Gilman
Ms. Naomi A. Good
Ms. Naomi and Ms. 
   Catherine Good
Ms. Tamari Good
Mr. Glenn and Mrs. Laura 
   Good
Ms. Karlin Gould
Mr. and Mrs. J. F. Hambright
Mr. Eric Hartenstein
Mr. and Mrs. George R. 
   Helsel
Ms. Jeri Hise
Ms. Mary Ann Howard
Ms. Patricia Hutt
John Coultis Associates, Inc.
Joseph, Hollander & Craft 
   LLC
Ms. Tricia M. Knoll
Kristy L. Simpson, Atty at 
   Law
Ms. Alison Lister
Ms. Doris L. Little
Ms. Frances J. Lyday
Ms. Patricia Lyday
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Murray
Ms. Pamela Olmsted
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Plank
Mr. Dale J. Poe and Ms. 
   Elizabeth-Harlenske
Mr. Ronald Prater
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Rapp
Mr. Douglas Reynoldson
Mr. and Mrs. Edward W. 
   Salguero
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Scull
Ms. Trish Thelen
Mr. and Mrs. David P. 
   Tillemans
Ms. Patricia A. Wedel
Mr. and Mrs. Lee H. Wood
   ard Mr. James R. Woods, Jr.

Mrs. Katherine “Kaki” 
    Jackson

Mr. and Mrs. Alan D. 
   Roskam

Mr. Eugene Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Pittman

Mr. John Leiter
Dr. Phillip Russell

Ms. Mary K. Lipp
Ms. Carol Lipp-Strauss

F. Ross and Evelyn Little
Ms. Sallie Jo Norton

Mr. Caleb A. Mayfield
Mr. Aaron Alpers
Mr. and Mrs. Shane L. 
   Batchelder
Ms. Amy L. Broadhurst
Ms. Allison L. Bush
Mr. and Mrs. Larry L. 
   Goodwin
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. 
   Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff C. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Hillis R. 
   Krokstrom, Jr.
Ms. Michelle Leeper
Ms. Tina C. Markham
Mr. Randy B. Miller
Ms. Barbara A. Moehring
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Odell
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Posch
Ms. Sheila E. Rutherford
Mr. and Mrs. James E. 
   Sharp
Mr. and Mrs. Brent A. 
   Smith
Ms. Eleanor Spencer
Mr. and Mrs. James L. 
   Topper
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey I. 
   Wilson
Ms. Edna L. Winger
Ms. Marla Zerener

Mr. Bill McConnell
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce 
   Gordon

Mr. Aaron D. Melhorn
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce D. 
   Wagoner

Dr. Dan Montgomery
Dr. and Mrs. Neil E. 
   Roach

Mrs. Shirley Rae Naill
Dr. and Mrs. Harold M. 
   Scheer

Ms. Mona Prim
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas R. 
   Roth

Mrs. Maxine Pullman
Mr. Terry Pullman

Mrs. Mary Ann Ranney
Allen, Gibbs & Houlik, 
   LLC
Mr. Paul R. Attwater, III 
   and Mrs. Kim Dugger 
   Attwater
Mr. Paul R. Attwater, II
Mr. and Mrs. Mert Buckley



Following are the 
Honors from 

Sept. 1, 2012 to 
Feb. 28, 2013

Ms. Judy Burgess
Ms. Carolyn Chambers
Mr. Jeffrey B. Christian
Mrs. Virginia L. Garver
Mr. and Mrs. Steven A. 
   Houlik
InterHab
Ms. Emily A. Mathias
Mr. and Mrs. Rodney B. 
   McLenon
Mrs. Diane Park
Pi Beta Phi Alumnae 
   Chapter
Mrs. Helen W. Piper
Mrs. Patricia Rank
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph K. 
   Ranney
Ms. Marcy Ray
Mr. and Mrs. Terry M. 
   Rombeck
Mr. James N. Winter

Mr. John E. Rees
Mr. and Mrs. Brian 
   Basham

Gwinnevere “Gwinn” 
   Robbins

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth D. 
   Griggs

Mr. Edward M. Steven
Bass Sox Mercer
The First Place
Kansas Automobile 
   Dealers Assn.
Ms. Delores J. Koury
Mr. Patrick S. Phillips and 
   Ms. Barbara A. Blue
Mr. G. Hal Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Jack S. 
   Stevens

Mr. Kevin L. Uttinger
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Beasley
Ms. Sherrie Botkin
Ms. Kelly A. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. David L. 
   Dalrymple
Mr. and Mrs. Billy Herriage
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford P. 
   Herriage
Mr. and Mrs. Pryor Hunt
Ms. Janet Kaiser
Kansas Medical Center, LLC
Ms. Clete Ledbetter
Ms. Lana S. Lieurance
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. 
   Logan
M & J Electric of Wichita, 
   LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin M. 
   Mahaffey
Mr. and Mrs. Larry 
   Mosbacher
Ms. Annette J. Newsom
Mr. and Mrs. William H. 
   Parks
Mr. David A. Patry

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth J. 
   Skelton
Mr. and Mrs. Gene 
   Smithhisler
Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell 
   Spector
Vornado Air Circulation 
   Systems

Mrs. Velma Lunt Wallace
Mr. and Mrs. Eric T. Knorr
Mr. and Mrs. Calvin C. 
   Nielson

Ms. Sandra J. Weidner
Mr. and Mrs. Roger W. 
   Reeves

Ms. Ella Mae Wilder
Mr. Vincent J. Geraci and
Ms. Wanda Summers

Lindsay Adams 15th Birthday
Mr. and Mrs. Mikel Howard
Mr. and Mrs. T. Utech
Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Wituk

Scott and Janice Behront
Mr. and Mrs. Dwain 
   Nusbaum

Ms. Susayn Brandes
Mrs. Ruth Peer

Ryan and Sarah Butler
Dr. Pennie Myers and Dr. 
   Don Nance

Dr. John and Cindy Carnahan
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Timberlake

Preeti Chirmule
Mr. and Mrs. Vasant B. 
   Gondhalekar

Jackson, Cooper, Kaley and
Jonah Cohen
Dr. Pennie Myers and Dr. 
   Don Nance

Ms. Dorcas Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce E.
   Cooper

Ms. Darlene Cornett
Ms. Vicki L. Faber

Physicians of Cypress 
   Anesthesia Professionals
   LLC

Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. 
   Combs
Mr. and Mrs. Brian D. Haney
Mr. Phillip Ray and Ms. 
   Cathy Marrs
Mr. and Mrs. Brent Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. 
   Symes

Dr. Ken Dillehay
Mr. Byron J. Nordhus and 
   Ms. Marilee-Drouhard

Mr. and Mrs. Travis Eicher
Mrs. Don Shawver

Mr. Bill Farris
Mrs. Blanche A. Pearce

Ron and Gayle Franklin
Dr. Charles Grauel

Mr. Gene Frazier
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Frazier

Ms. Jean K. Garvey
Garvey Kansas Foundation

Elard and Maralyn Haden
Mr. and Mrs. Darrel G. 
   Roland

Ms. Lisa Hambelton
Ms. Geralyn Borst
Mr. and Mrs. Bret Bowman
Ms. Julie M. McGovern
Mel Hambelton Ford, Inc.
Mr. David L. Pratt
Ms. Kimberly Watts

Ms. Barbara Hansen
Mr. and Mrs. Dudley Reese
Mr. and Mrs. James Schueler

Mr. Ken Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. Don L. Travis

Ms. Kathy Hiebert
Mr. and Mrs. Don L. Travis

Steve & Barbara Holmes
Mr. Ming Diaz

Dale and Jane Horn
Dr. Charles Grauel

Robert and Laurie Hughey
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Boucher

Mr. and Mrs. John Ingram
Mrs. Don Shawver

Danielle and Michael Jones
Dr. Pennie Myers and Dr. 
   Don Nance

Ms. Carole Lindsay
Ms. Louise Brinegar

Garry and Lutie Lobaugh
Mr. Kasey Lobaugh

Quinn, Grace and 
   Zane Lowe

Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Mies
Mr. Michael Malone

Ms. Dianna Steven
Ms. Laurie Mason

Eric Fisher Academy
Owen and Carol McEwen

Mr. and Mrs. Drew M. 
   McEwen

Mr. Trent McPhillips
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Mies

Mr. Robert Mies
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Mies

Tate, Evy and Gus Nance
Dr. Pennie Myers and Dr. 
   Don Nance

Mr. Montana Newkirk
Chapter DJ PEO

Mr. Jerry Olson
Ms. Lori Jones

Mr. and Mrs. Terry Orr
Mrs. Don Shawver

Barbara and Stuart Ray
Ms. Susan Bransford

Mr. Scott Redler
Accel Construction, LLC

Dudley and Lori Reese
Ms. Barbara Hansen

James and Glenda Schueler
Ms. Barbara Hansen

Sharla Carlson, Thornton, 
   Co.

Ms. Barbara Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher 
   Shawver

Mrs. Don Shawver
Mr. Matthew Shawver

Mrs. Don Shawver
Mrs. Susan Shawver

Mrs. Don Shawver
Ms. Wendy Spurrier

Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. 
   Spurrier

Mr. Kevin Sutcliffe
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. 
   Young
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. 
   Young

Mr. Vaughn Sweet
Ms. Kelly Dixon

Ms. Fay Terrell
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Wegner

Mike and Rhonda Vess
Ms. Cara Barnes

Ms. Stephanie Walker
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald R. 
   Walker

Brent and Mary Jane Wooten
Baughman Company, P.A.
Mr. Austin Gottlob
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Mark K. 
   Terhune
Mr. and Mrs. Dwayne D. 
   Vaughn
Mr. Trevor J. Wooten

Mrs. Claire Hanna
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. 
   Young

Mrs. Lucy Young
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. 
   Young

Tony and Claire Young
Mr. Kevin Sutcliffe

Celebrating 
125 Years of 

Caring



Our Mission

To assure the safety and well-being of children and to create healthy families by providing: Assessment and 
intervention services; a temporary home for children at risk of abuse, neglect or homelessness; and education, 

prevention and advocacy initiatives.

810 North Holyoke
Wichita, Kansas 67208
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April is  
National  

Child Abuse 
Prevention 

Month

During Child Abuse Prevention Month,  
learn how you can become part of the solution

We see the results of abuse, but also 
work to prevent child abuse by helping 
families from the Families Kan Project to  
the voluntary care program, to the dozens 
of presentations we do each year in the 
community.

You, too, can become part of helping to 
stop the abuse cycle. 

Please consider helping in these ways:
•	 Be aware of the children in your 

neighborhood, at church or in your 
classroom at school.  

•	 If you know of a parent(s) who 
is struggling, offer to give them a 
break and care for their child(ren) or 
consider being their mentor.

•	 Become involved with a program or 
agency that works with parents and 
children.

•	 Contact KCSL or WCH to request 

a “Period of Purple Crying” video to 
share with groups you’re involved with 
to educate parents about Shaken Baby 
Syndrome.

•	 Refer a parent to United Way’s 2-1-1 
line for services, or the Kansas  
Children’s Service League’s Parent 
Help Line  (800) 332-6378 or the 
Wichita Children’s Home voluntary 
care program, (316) 684-6581.

If you have a concern about a child’s 
safety, contact the local Wichita DCF 
office at (316) 337-6601 or the 24-hour 
Kansas Protection Report Center  at  
(800) 922-5330. 

For more information on child abuse, 
go to www.preventchildabuse.org.

We all can help stop child abuse by  
being aware and being willing to help where 
we can.

Celebrating 125 Years of Caring


